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58 Osmaston Rd 
CARINE  WA  6020 
 

Phone:    9447 4266 
Fax:        9447 4796 
Web:www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au 

Email:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

School App: Carine Primary School 

CONNECT & CONNECT NOW App  
SMS 24hr Absence/Late : 

0408 092 347 ðname, rm, reason 
 

 

CALENDAR  

5May-23Junð Yr6 Fridays 

Winter Sports  
29 Jun ð Lightning Carnival 
 
 

School Planning Days & 

Public Holidays 2017  
(No school for Students)  

Mon 5 Jun ð WA Day 
Mon 25 Sep ð Queenõs Bday 

Fri 3 Nov ð SPD 
Mon 6 Nov - SPD 
 

 
 
 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLIES  
Term 2:  
18 May ð Rm 8 / Yr 2 

1 Jun ð Rm 15/16 / Yr 6 
15 Jun ð Rm 14 / Yr 4/5 
29 Jun ð Rm 13 / Yr 4 
 

 

SCHOOL INFORMATION  

School Times  
Start of Day:    8.45am 
Recess:   10.25 ð 10.45am 

Lunch:    12.15 ð 12.55pm 
End of Day:     3.00pm 
Term Dates 2017  
T1: Wed 1 Feb ð Fri 7 Apr 

T2: Wed 26 Apr - Fri 30 Jun 

T3: Mon 17 Jul ð Fri 22 Sept 

T4: Mon 9 Oct ð Thu 14 Dec 
 

 

Voluntary School 

Contributions  
Kindy -Yr 6:  $60 per student 
per year 

Pay Direct: BSB 066 157  
Account:    009 00733  
Ref: (Use Student first initial & full surname) 

ALSO Pay for Excursions by 

above Bank Transfer  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Last night our P&C met and prioritised budget requests.  We are very pleased to have received 
funding for a set of 10 Cubettos for our early years students.  Cubetto is a playful wooden robot 
that helps young children (3+) discover programming through storytelling, adventure and 
ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎƻŘƛƴƎ ǘƻȅ ƻŦ ƛǘǎ ƪƛƴŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ƻǊ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀŎŜΦ 
Therefore, Cubetto allows children to learn to code before they can read or write.  It crosses all 
learning areas and is heavily discussion and language based, whilst developing all the STEM 
outcomes outlined in the new digital and design technologies curriculum.  It is also excellent for 
developing fine motor skills which have already been identified by our OT as an area needing 
strengthening.   

                                                                                          
 

We also received funding for our fitness track which will be put to good use by all staff and by 
the run club.  The netballers and volley ballers will have new sports tops to wear at Interschool 
Sports which will look very smart and Mrs Carville will be able to buy more reading books and 
home readers to expand our literacy resources.  All up, the costs were just over $18,000 and a 
big thanks to our P&C for their fundraising efforts and their support of our school.  Jogathon 
Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ 
funding into the P&C as soon as possible. 

Jogathon 
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P & C INFORMATION  
 

P&C Calendar  
Fri 12 May ð Motherõs Day Stall 

Thu 18 May ð Sausage Sizzle 

Fri 2 Jun ð Pizza Day 
Thu 22 Jun ð Ice Cream Day 
Fri 23 Jun ð Bingo Night 

 
 
 
 

 

P&C Meetings  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday Lunches  
Order via 

www.flexischools.com.au 
(Ordering cut off time is 8.30am 
Wednesday) 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop  
Fridays   8.15 ð 9.15am 

 

 

 

 
 

School Banking for 

Students  
Fridays 8.15am ð 8.45am 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Education Security  
If you notice suspicious 

behaviour on our school 

site please call: 

1800 177 777 or  

9264 4632 

 

 

 

 

Assembly Rm 5 & Merit Certificates 

 

 
 

On another note, our P&C is desperately looking for more volunteers to coordinate Kiss 
and Drive.  Last year there were around ten volunteers and it worked really well because 
many hands make light work.  Please consider this request seriously, otherwise there is 
every likelihood that it will not be supervised in the future as there are currently only three 
volunteers.  If you have around twenty minutes to spare at pick up time after school, please 
contact the P&C to volunteer your much appreciated time as soon as possible.   
The fete committee has been hard at work and the activities that are already in place are 
many and varied.  If you are able to help out on a stall at all, please let the P&C know and 
make sure you read more details in the P&C section of this newsletter. 
 
A reminder to please leave the grounds on the final siren.  This is a requirement so that 
staff can safely be seen to have handed their duty of care over to the parents after the 
school day.  Many children are hanging back playing, often quite unsafely, and this means 
our teachers and department remain liable for any incidences which may occur, even 
though the school is officially closed on the final siren.  After school is not a play time so 
please use the playground equipment that is not part of the campus and do not play within 
the fenced boundaries.  There are plenty of nearby public parks with great play equipment. 
Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation in this important area. 
 
The P&C have the motherΩs day stall tomorrow for the students to purchase a small gift.  We 
wish all mums a happy motherΩs day for Sunday ς you deserve a big thank you. 
 
Anne Fraser 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

  

FROM THE DEPUTIES  

Fire Safety Visit  
The Department of Fire and Emergency Services has identified that Year 3 students are of an optimal age to receive 
and retain fire safety messages.  The Duncraig Fire and Rescue Service will visit the school on Friday 19 May to talk to 
Year 3 students about fire safety and prevention. 

 

Leanne Vardy 

 

 
Electronic Provision of Student Reports to Parents via CONNECT 
Parents please note that Student Semester reports will now be electronically delivered via CONNECT.  Therefore, no 
hard copies will be produced at the school. 
 
Electronic delivery of student reports provides advantages to the parent and school community including:-  

¶ Timely delivery of reports 

¶ Parents being able to retain a digital record of student achievement 

¶ Ability to provide copies of report to each parent where dictated by family circumstances 

¶ Administrative savings to the school in printing and collation. 
 
To ensure this process works correctly, parents need to keep their email details up to date with the school. 
 

Robert Adams 

 

 
 

 

Carine Senior High School 

OPEN DAY 
Wednesday 17 May 9.00am to 11.30am 

Presentation by Principal and other key school personnel, view working classrooms during school tour and 

enjoy a morning tea with school leadership and student representatives in the library.  

All family members welcome to attend.   

 

Please RSVP attendance to Marcia Shaw on 9243 9100 or Marcia.shaw@education.wa.edu.au 

by Friday 12 May 
 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION 
  
 

 

 

Apply now   

(Children born between 1 July 2013 to 30 June 2014)  

 
Applications to enrol children entering Kindergarten in the 2018 school year are available from the School 

Office or online at www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au under the óSchool / Application for Enrolmentô tab.  

Please submit applications by the end of Term 2 - Friday 30 June 2016. 

 
 

 

mailto:Marcia.shaw@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/


 

  

2017 Voluntary Contributions and School Payments 
¶ Please pay your $60.00 per student 2017 voluntary contributions for your child via below options.  Every dollar 

of your contribution helps our students and our school.  It equates to $1.50 per week over the school 

attendance year.   

¶ Pay also via below options for excursions and any other school payments ς ensure a payment envelope is 

completed and permission slip given to the class teacher.   

 If paying via Bank Transfer please use the reference:  your childΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƛƴƛǘƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎurname eg J Citizen¶  

 

 
 

 
 

Motherôs Day Gifts ï Friday 12 May 

The Motherôs Day gift stall will be on Friday 12 May. 

 

A great selection of gifts for mum will be available priced from $2.00 to $6.00. We also 

have motherôs day cards at just $1 each and the children can buy one card in addition to a gift. 
 

 

All students will be escorted to the undercover assembly area with their teachers to 
purchase one gift.  If required, additional gifts can be purchased at recess. 
 

Parent volunteers needed ï if you can help please email me jwartzki@bigpond.com  
 

 
 
 

     

Carine Primary School is raising funds with the ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 2018. Here's how you can help... 

Order your NEW 2017 | 2018 Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital Membership now. You'll receive hundreds of 

valuable offers for everything you love to do, and help our fundraising at the same time. Hurry! Bonus Early Bird offers are 

going fast! 

BONUS ï EARLY BIRD OFFERS  /  DIGITAL MEMBERSHIP 

CLICK HERE TO ORDER  

Or   https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/83z359 

Coordinator : Tracy Smith ï 0417906915 - tracy.a.bennett@gmail.com 

 

Payment by:- 
1. Bank Transfer Carine Primary School 

Voluntary Contributions 
BSB:            066 157 
Account:    00900733 
Ref:             Child First Initial & Surname 

2. EFTPOS Machine School Admin Office  

3. Cheque or Cash School Admin Office 

DUE NOW:  Please pay your 2017 School VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
Kindy to Year 6:  $60 each student each year 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAi6xEpdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCM0nMDYpXa2LMCgHkHO_qTCAaJPM4-uunlYKdRz-bv6pcSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp6wUSyMqerzD6nQkjpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCTdpo5rnpg5mmhNEVuKNslhd790QsyH3EVcl86zD_5r4741RSnJhQQsCPpISr01v2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHua-Gg-dc4GGHvekVlxgLI42UmzlmIVlxgSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
mailto:jwartzki@bigpond.com
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAe3x0gdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCOsVHkiP2Dv2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHulyxYi5qBqoYOacLCzASrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/83z359
mailto:tracy.a.bennett@gmail.com
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAi6xEpdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCM0nMDYpXa2LMCgHkHO_qTCAaJPM4-uunlYKdRz-bv6pcSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp6wUSyMqerzD6nQkjpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCTdpo5rnpg5mmhNEVuKNslhd790QsyH3EVcl86zD_5r4741RSnJhQQsCPpISr01v2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHua-Gg-dc4GGHvekVlxgLI42UmzlmIVlxgSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAi6xEpdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCM0nMDYpXa2LMCgHkHO_qTCAaJPM4-uunlYKdRz-bv6pcSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp6wUSyMqerzD6nQkjpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCTdpo5rnpg5mmhNEVuKNslhd790QsyH3EVcl86zD_5r4741RSnJhQQsCPpISr01v2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHua-Gg-dc4GGHvekVlxgLI42UmzlmIVlxgSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAi6xEpdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCM0nMDYpXa2LMCgHkHO_qTCAaJPM4-uunlYKdRz-bv6pcSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp6wUSyMqerzD6nQkjpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCTdpo5rnpg5mmhNEVuKNslhd790QsyH3EVcl86zD_5r4741RSnJhQQsCPpISr01v2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHua-Gg-dc4GGHvekVlxgLI42UmzlmIVlxgSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNAi6xEpdEI6zCUVNBZ54Srhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJPmm1mRSk1lBAsqenHIn5kjhOgd78GMWej5i1EV_NmN1N0ttBXktd79ISrdCM0nMDYpXa2LMCgHkHO_qTCAaJPM4-uunlYKdRz-bv6pcSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp6wUSyMqerzD6nQkjpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCTdpo5rnpg5mmhNEVuKNslhd790QsyH3EVcl86zD_5r4741RSnJhQQsCPpISr01v2vNDIEa_2p2JiLbZHua-Gg-dc4GGHvekVlxgLI42UmzlmIVlxgSrhuoodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Half game show. Half party. ThatΩs how we describe it. One Bingo caller calls out the numbers and his 
budding DJ play songs from the 80's and 90's that rhyme with those numbers. Throw in some jokes, 
tributes and spontaneous air guitar competition and you have the making of a great night out. 
  
We are currently looking for volunteers who are happy to help with the organisation and on the night.  If 
you are able to help, please contact Mike Meaney on 0401 153 541 or carine.primary.pandc@gmail.com. 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ά.ƻƎŀƴέ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ ǎƻ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 
  
Also, we are looking for sponsors and prizes for this night, as well as the fete coming up later in the year 
ς if you have a business that may be able to help, please let Karis Thompson know 
on karis.thompson@bigpond.com. 
  
 

 
 

TheçP&Cçwouldçloveçtoçseeçmoreçvolunteersçfromçourç
schoolçcommunityçtoçassistçwithçKissçnçDrive,çUniformç
Shop,çMedicalçRoomçLinen,çLostçProperty,çfundraisersç
andç manyç ofç theç otherç servicesç weç provideç toç
enhanceçtheçschoolçenvironmentçforçourçstudents.çç 
 
Ourçfewçvolunteersçdoçaçlotçtoçhelpçbutçwithçmoreç
volunteersçweçcouldçdistributeçtheçloadçsoçeveryoneç

playsçaçsmallçpart.ççItçdoesnòtçhaveçtoçbeçaçregularçorçlargeçtimeçcommitment.ççGetçonçboardçandçsendçanç
emailçtoçtheçP&Cçíçcarine.primarypandc@gmail.comç 

Sausage Sizzle ï Thursday 18 May ï Place Your Orders Now!  

ɞʃÜʂ ɨɰʄʂɰɶɴ ɨɸʉʉɻɴ ʃɸɼɴ - take advantage of a great alternative to a packed lunch and also support the P & C 
fundraising!  Great prices:-    

V $5 buys one sausage in a bun, a drink carton and an apple OR 

V $7 buys 2 buns with a sausage in each, a drink carton and an apple 
NOTE:  Vegetarian and Gluten Free options also available 

 

Please complete an order form (at the end of the newsletter or at the P&C Post Box), or simply write the same details 
on an envelope enclosing the correct payment.  ɥɻɴɰʂɴ ʁɴɼɴɼɱɴʁ ʃɾ ʆʁɸʃɴ ʈɾʄʁ ɲɷɸɻɳÜʂ ɽɰɼɴ ɰɽɳ ʁɾɾɼ ɽʄɼɱɴʁ ɲɻɴɰʁɻʈ.  
Place your orders no later than Tuesday 16 May by 3pm ʃɾ ʃɷɴ ɥ&ɘÜʂ ɢɖɞɡ ɗɤɭ.  No late orders accepted. 
 

Kindy parents please note: If your child attends at the beginning of the week you are unfortunately unable to take up 
this opportunity.  However, for children attending on a Thursday, please ensure you get your order in the week before if 
you wish your child to have a lunch.  We CANNOT accept orders on the day!  Thank you for your support. 

Please ensure all details are completed at home and correct money enclosed. 

 

mailto:carine.primary.pandc@gmail.com
mailto:karis.thompson@bigpond.com
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The 2017 Carine Primary School Fete has been set for Saturday 28 October 2017. We have 
many plans underway to make it a great day for the school community and support the P&C 
fundraising efforts. If you have some free time and want to be on the fete committee, please 
contact Fete Coordinator Kashlie Mihovilovich on mihovilovich@bigpond.com.  
 
If you know of any local businesses wanting to sponsor the day or get involved with in-kind 
donations, please ask them to get in contact with the sponsorship coordinator, Karis Thompson on 
karis.thompson@bigpond.com . 

 

 

This is a way families can financially contribute directly to the P&C to ensure that 
the school has the right facilities and resources to assist our children - see the form at 
the end of the newsletter. 

JOGATHON 2017           
We had a great Jogathon event with clear weather and eager joggers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mihovilovich@bigpond.com
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Please forward Jogathon money raised and the form to the school via the P&C post box as soon as possible.  
 

Please indicate with a tick which payment method has been used below and return this form to the school (via 
the P&C post box). 

 Cash Or Cheque (Cheques made payable to Carine Primary School P&C Association Inc.) 

 Direct Deposited to: 
Carine Primary School P&C Association Inc. 
BSB: 066192 
Account: 10471598  
Please reference with òJOG and your Childõs Surnameó 
(When using Direct Credit, return the form to the school once the deposit is made. 
Multiple forms (and monies raised) may be sent in with one family member in a single envelope) 

 Via Credit Card by completing the details below:  
 

 
 

 

 
 

Uniform Shop 
ht9b Υ CwL5!¸{ уΦмрŀƳ - фΦмрŀƳ 
 
 

 

× Complete an order form with payment and give to the Admin office - clothing ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÄÅÌÉÖÅÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ 

class.   

× Uniform Order forms are available on the school website at http://carineprimary.wa.edu.au/pc/ , on the door 

of the Uniform Shop and in the Admin Office. 

× Cash, Cheque, EFTPOS with Paywave, Tap n Go (no fee) ɀ Visa, Mastercard, American Express (1.8% fee). 

× We are always happy to take donations of clean, pre-loved uniforms.   Please drop them into the Uniform 

Shop on a Friday morning.  
 

 

Volunteers to assist in the shop are always needed.   If you can help in any capacity, we would love to 
hear from you ɀ call Laura 0413 233 818.  
 
Many thanks to Tara Gami for running the Uniform shop over the past year. 

Laura Connor ï Coordinator 

 

 

CARD NUMBER: __________ /___________ /___________ /___________      EXP DATE: ______ /______

CARD HOLDERS NAME: ______________________________ SIGNATURE: ________________________

VISA CARD AND MASTER CARD TRANSACTIONS ATTRACT A 1.80% FEE .

CHILDôS NAME____________________________________________________  ROOM _____________

PARENTôS NAME _____________________________________ PHONE NO _______________________

http://carineprimary.wa.edu.au/pc/


 

  

 
 

 

 

 


